
 

 

Sceptre Angling Club 
 

Hon Secretary: Bernie Kurland, 26 Woodmere Ave, Watford, Herts, WD24 7LN 
 

Email: berniekur@gmail.com      Mob: 07905 432406 
 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND WORKING PARTY DATES 
 

The 64th AGM of Sceptre Angling Club will take place at St Peters Church, Bushey Mill Lane WD24 7TF on Friday 14th April 
2023, starting at 19:30 p.m.  The AGM will be followed by the April monthly general meeting. 
 
Club Committee 
The post for Assistant Scalesman will be selected for one of the competitors on the day of competition 
The remaining committee remains the same 
Any other changes to the committee will be decided at the AGM. 
Vacant Post for Committee Member  
Deputy Secretary 
Two committee post are open for discussion and to be voted on whether to keep then or to be removed. 
Deputy Secretary and Water Management. 
 
Rule Book Changes 
Microbarb Hooks. For winter matches on Sceptre lake only. For matches in Dec/Jan and Feb 
Annual Subscriptions 
The Club Committee has decided the annual subscriptions for the forthcoming year. 
Subscriptions for this year will be: 

Full Senior Members:   £55.00 
Ladies                          £27.50 
Senior Citizens             £27.50 
Juniors                         £27.50 
Joining Fee:                 £50.00 
No Joining fee for Juniors 

               The fees for Ladies, Juniors and Senior Citizens as above. Rule 14 applies 
In addition, club members are reminded of Rule 8: 
Members attending less than two General Meetings a year will be liable to a fine at the discretion of the Committee.  
The amount of the fine will be set annually by the Committee. …  

               The Club Committee will be applying Rule 8 again this year 
 
Working Party Dates (Moor Lane) 
               The following dates have been set for the official working parties on the Moor Lane Fishery: 

Sunday 23 Apr 23 
Sunday 14 May 23 
Sunday 28 May 23 
Sunday 18 Jun 23 
Any Additional/Changes to dates will be notified by email/Sceptre Web Site and Facebook. 
 

We have a work party sign in/out book in the hut so remember to sign in/out. This will be used to determine who has attended 
the work parties.  
 
Club members are reminded of Rule 22: 

All Club Members are required to attend at least one working party on Club waters during the year.  Members who fail 
to attend the required working parties will be required to pay a fine. … The level of fines will be decided by the 
Committee each year. 

The Club Committee will be applying Rule 22 again this year, and all Club Members who do not attend a working party will be 
required to pay a fine of £25.00. 
Club members are reminded of Rule 8: 
The Club Committee will apply Rule 8 again this year and all Club Members who do not attend two General meetings will be 
required to pay a fine of £15.00 
If you are unable to attend the work parties or the meetings, send me a letter to let me know and the committee will then decide 
to set aside your fines. 
 
Competition Trophies 
This seasons 2022/23 competition winners will be awarded Trophies. Awards will be given out in Jun Meeting. 
I would ask any member who has a club trophy to please return them by the April Meeting. 
 
Lake Closures 
These will be as Working Party Dates and Fixture list 
 
Fishing Line and Waste 
All unused fishing line can now be placed in the dedicated bin by the fence next to the net dip. Please take all your waste with 
you when you leave the lake. 



 

 

 
General Meeting Dates                                     
Friday 
10 Mar 23 Start 20:00 hrs 
14 Apr 23 (Also AGM) Start 19:30 hrs 
12 May 23 Start 20:00 hrs 
09 Jun 23 Start 20:00 hrs 
08 Sep 23 Start 20:00 hrs 
08 Dec 23 Start 20:00 hrs 
  
 
Committee Meetings 
06 Mar 23 
10 Apr 23 
08 May 23 
05 Jun 23 
04 Sep 23 
04 Dec 23 
 
Membership Subcription. 
We would ask all our members to use the BACS banking system to pay for your membership as 
the primary method of payment. 
I will issue a unique number to those of you who pay by BACS as last year. Email will be sent out with full 
details 
Membership subscriptions can be collected on Friday12 May 23 General Meeting at St Peter Church Hall 
Please note those who cannot make 12 May 23, membership fees will also be collected at the next general meeting 09 Jun 23 
at St Peters Church Hall. 
 
Note 
The Champion fixtures List for 23/24 has now been set. There are some very good away fishing venues. I would ask the 
membership to participate in some of these away fixtures. The more the merrier. This will help with future booking and make a 
fishing day with big bags of fish memorable. 
 
In future all correspondence will be via EMAIL and Sceptre Web Page. Those who do not have an email can you ask 
a family member or friend to pass on emails. Can all members review their email addresses and any changes please 
advise. 
  
Members have asked for overnight fishing competitions. Please let me know if you are interested then I will setup a 
series of dates; this will be two or three depending on popularity. Please let me know if you want overnight Fri/Sat or 
Sat/Sun 
 
Piscators are going to do a key change in April. I will email you to let you know when and how we will do the exchange. 
 
Tight lines 
 
Bernie Kurland (Secretary) 
 
 


